Meeting Minutes for July 10, 2008
Milton Planning Board

The 1st meeting of the Planning Board for fiscal year 2009 was held on Thursday, July 10, 2008, at 6:30p.m.

In attendance:  Emily Innes, Alexander Whiteside, Edward Duffy, Bernard J Lynch III, Peter Jackson, Planning Board members & William Clark, Planning Director and Diane Colligan, Planning Board’s Administrative Assistant

1. ADMINISTRATIVE TASKS

a. A motion was made and seconded and the Planning Board voted unanimously to approve the Meeting Minutes from June 12, 2008 and to postpone approval of the Meeting Minutes from June 26th, 2008 until the next Planning Board meeting on July 24, 2008.

2. FUTURE MEETINGS

The Board confirmed July 24 and August 8 & 14, 2008 as Planning Board meeting dates that will take place at 6:30 pm in the John Cronin Conference Room 2nd floor of the Milton Town Hall. 

3. CITIZEN’S SPEAK

Frank O’Neill, 46 Columbine Road, spoke about easements and parking at 36 Central Ave

4. NEW BUSINESS

The Residences at Milton Village, 2 Adams St: 
· Planning Board confirmed the Wednesday, July 16th, 9:30am ground breaking. 
· Ned Corcoran spoke about the concerns of a neighbor pertaining to the cutting of trees along the riverfront wall in “Section 1”, (# from approved development plans). Mr. Corcoran stated that the trees and brush that were cut down and removed were approved in the “Riverfront Vegetation Management Plan” and were supposed to be removed. Mr. Corcoran did state that some tree clearing did take place in “Area 3” that was not supposed to happen. The development team and the Conservation Commission are going to discuss mitigation at a scheduled July 29th Conservation meeting.
5. 36 CENTRAL AVE.
“The Residences at Book Hill”, 36 Central Ave – a continued discussion on a Special Permit application and Site Plan Approval Application: The Planning Board asked the proponent to discuss changes in the parking plan. Paul Sullivan explained how these changes would increase the number of parking spaces and who would own which spaces and explained an easement agreement with Mr. O’Neil.  The Planning Board requested spec information about the proposed trash carts. The applicant will provide a revised plan on parking, also a letter of approval from Walter Heller, DPW director pertaining to the necessary drainage easement.  Ned Corcoran requested an extension on the projects timeline until Friday July 25th, 2008. The Planning Board agreed to the extension.
6. OLD BUSINESS  none
7. ADJOURNMENT   9: 20p.m.
        A motion was made seconded and the Board voted unanimously to adjourn at 









____________________









Peter Jackson, Secretary

